

Channels Only ed that Thou should-est fill me, A clean vessel in Thy hand, With

Vs 2: Emptied that Thou should-est fill me, A clean vessel in Thy hand, With no pow'r but as Thou givest Graciously with each command.

Channels only, blessed Master—But with all Thy wondrous power Flowing thru us, Thou canst use us every day and every hour.

Dear CBM Family and Friends,

Channels Only is a bi-monthly publication created to communicate with you *some* of the blessings and burdens of CBM. To see more go to www.childrensbible ministries.net.

This issue is dedicated to all the volunteers who made the



Virginia Released Time Class

Released Time Bible Program and our after-school Bible Clubs possible. Without your help this year CBM could not have reached the approximate 18,000 boys and girls with the Gospel in Released Time and after-school clubs in 159 public schools. Thank you for being a "channel" of blessing to boys and girls!



Some 2013 Blessings for CBM



- ♦ New workers for *CBM of Virginia*! James and Stacey Burnett from Madison, Ohio arrived in mid May and will live in the new staff house at *Camp Red Arrow* when it is completed. Pray for their support needs.
- ◆ Counselor Training has begun for our *CBM Camps* and for some camps the first group of campers are on camp property! Pray for the safety of approximately 5600 campers who will hear the Word of God in one of our nine CBM camps sessions this summer.
- ◆ CBM of Southern Virginia has received their Certificate of Incorporation from the state! They now can receive and receipt gifts.
- ◆ *CBM of Maryland* Praise the Lord for the 14 Summer Missionary Interns who will be reaching children for Christ with Bible clubs.

Some 2013 Burdens for CBM!



◆ CBM of Virginia's Camp Red Arrow,

Stevensburg, VA: We marvel at God's provision and answer to prayers as He sent the funds needed to purchase the materials for staff housing!

The house will sit just to the right of the camp entrance providing security for the camp property.

Now we are trusting God to provide the volunteers needed to help build it!

Continued on back

Continued on back

Channels Only Vol. 3

CBM Blessings continued

- ◆ *CBM of Florida, Camp Gilead* Praise the Lord for a stellar year completed with our Bible Clubs! We are anticipating a record breaking camp enrollment in our 75th Anniversary year!
- ◆ *CBM of SWPA* Praise the Lord for the beautiful porch that was added to the front of the Cornerstone Ministry Center! All that is left to do is add the rocking chairs!



- Praise the Lord for the recent work week at the *Tuckaleechee Retreat Center* and all that was accomplished to spruce up the facilities.
- ◆ *CBM of South Alabama* Praise the Lord for the 1028 campers who are now registered at Camp Victory. There is only room for a few more!

...special quote from a Mailbox Lesson:
Q: Have you trusted the
Lord Jesus as your Savior?
A: Yes!

A: Yes!
Q: If so, when?
A: Now!

Win a Child...Win a Life!



CBM Burdens continued

- Pray for *Bobby Williams* (Camp Grace, Mid-Atl Director) and *Judy Virgili* (Cornerstone Ministry Center, SWPA Director) as they both recover from surgeries in the past two months.
- ◆ Pray for Wayne Knauss, Chairman of CBM National Board, as he recovers from heart bypass surgery in April. Pray for safety for Mike Whitehouse, Treasurer of CBM National Board, as he prepares to move to an assisted living facility in Raleigh, NC the end of June.
- ◆ *CBM of Tennessee* Pray for a great Open House for Camp Ta-Pa-Win-Go on June 1st!
- ◆ *CBM of Southern Virginia* Pray for more stability in the situation with the transition of Grace Bible Camp to CBM. September 1st is now the definite date for the transition to take place.
- Continue to pray for wisdom as we seek a new National Director for CBM.
- ◆ CBM of Maryland August 15, 2013 Denise Morgan will step up to become the new Maryland Area Director. Please pray for Denise in her new leadership role.

Update on the National general fund giving: From March through May:

• \$6672.30 has been sent to help with the needs of the General Fund. CBM is still \$2,000 per month behind on the General Fund giving.

• The mortgage has dropped from \$37,800 to \$30,000 since the beginning of the year.

"If you wish to donate you may send gifts to: CBM, PO Box 278,
Townsend, TN 37882
Or to give by credit card,
go to our website
(www.childrensbibleministries.net)
and click on the donate tab."

(Philippians 4:17) "Not that I seek the gift, but I seek the fruit that abounds to your account."